



TOWN OF STANFORD

PLANNING BOARD

MEETING OF 3-25-09

PRESENT:

Robert R. Butts, Chair

Conrad Levenson

John Royall

James Fouts

Thomas Angell

OTHERS PRESENT:  Neil Wilson, David Clouser, and John Furst

PUBLIC HEARING:

RPG DEVELOPMENT INC.:  Mr. Butts declared the public hearing open.  Mr. Butts stated that the file would need a copy of the affidavit of publication.  Mr. Butts stated that he received a communication from Mary Connela regarding this application, which he will read at this time.  Mr. Sean McCarthy asked for a presentation of the project.  Mr. LaFalce gave a brief outline.  Mr. McCarthy then asked about the building plans.  Mr. LaFalce reviewed this with the board members and audience.  Exhibited different renderings of the  proposed buildings and elevations of each.   Mr. Butts asked for further comments.  Mr. Rappleyea referred to the letter read by Mr. Butts from Mary Connela and stated that he has read the letter and can say from first hand knowledge, as he represented Mr. Palombo in an action she had brought against him, that there are a lot of inaccuracies in this letter and feels that this is a case of “sour grapes” as she lost her suit.  Mr. Butts stated that the public hearing will be kept open to next month as SEQRA has not been completed.  Mr. Angell made a motion to keep this public hearing open and continue it at the next regularly scheduled meeting of April 29, 2009.  Seconded by Mr. Fouts.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

TOWN OF STANFORD

PLANNING BOARD MEETING OF 3-25-09

Page 2

BUSINESS:

RPG DEVELOPMENT INC.:  Mr. Butts stated that the Board needed to review the status of the long form EAF.  Mr. Clouser distributed his memo of March 24th to Board Members.  Mr. Clouser stated that technical issues seem to have been corrected.  Mr. Butts stated that in light of the proposal that is under the review in the Town in context with the Master Planning review, the Planning Board is considering that there is a proposal that this site may be the focal point in the future town center.  In the context of this review process, the Planning Board wanted to be sure that there would be opportunity for connectivity with surrounding properties.  Development plans should be presented in the future for expansion of the future town setting.  The Planning Board has requested that the Planning Board receive some assurances from the applicant for allowing interconnections on some basis.  Extremely lengthy discussion ensued regarding the interconnecting issue.  Mr. Angell stated that he has a concern regarding having multiple driveways coming onto Route 82.   Mr. Butts stated that this concern would become more important as the town center grows.  He stated that the Board is not demanding that an easement be granted for adjoining owners but would like to see some kind of agreement that if and when development projects in the future occur that this owner and the adjoining owners at this time, could come to some simple arrangement for connecting the adjoining properties.  Mr. Royall had concerns about the impact on route 82 when the last of the adjoining property is developed.  Should the Planning Board be concerned about this at this time?  Mr. Clouser stated he looked into the traffic study.  He stated that the site access goes from a B and then to a C which is acceptable.  New development with high traffic generation would need to have work done on the entrance.  Mr. Furst stated that traffic circulation is a SEQRA issue.  Mr. Furst referred to a letter from David Hagstrom stating that RPG could not be forced to dedicate land.  After telephone conversation with Mr. Palombo, Mr. Rappleyea stated that if the granting of access in favor of adjoining owners over the RPG site were mutually beneficial, RPG would not be against an interconnection.   Mr. Rappleyea then asked for a SEQRA determination at this time.  Mr. Butts stated that the Board is not in a position to do this tonight, as a neg dec has not been drafted.  He stated that this discussion has helped.    Planning Board 
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is asking for a statement of intent to be put on the map regarding interconnectivity.  Put on April’s agenda.   

KARPF SPECIAL USE PERMIT:  Applicants wish to designate the existing house as a guest house to house their aging mother.  Present square footages of this house is 1085 square feet.  Mr. Angell made the motion to schedule a public hearing for 5-27-09.  Seconded by Mr. Fouts.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.  Mr. Angell made a motion to make a referral to the ZBA recommending a favorable decision of an area variance.  Seconded by Mr. Levenson.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.   Put on agenda for May 27, 2009.  

SARTORINI MINOR SUBDIVISION/LOT LINE ALTERATION:  Mr. Hall presented a map for the Board’s review.  Mr. Sartorini would like to incorporate lot C to the back property.  Mr. Hall will check to see if there is an approved septic site for parcel B that would be impaired by the property line adjustment.  Mr. Angell made a motion to set a public hearing for April 29, 2009.  Seconded by Mr. Fouts.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.  Mr. Hall will obtain a letter of authorization from Mr. Dinh.  Mr. Angell made a motion to classify this application as a minor subdivision/Lot Line Alteration.  Seconded by Mr. Royall.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.  

LISMAN MINOR SUBDIVISION/LOT LINE ALTERATION:  Mr. Clouser submitted a letter dated 3-25-09 in which he lists several questions that need to be addressed during this application process.  See attached 

letter.  As there was no representation from the applicant at this meeting, Mr. Clouser will contact Mr. Horton with the Board’s concerns.   

OTHER:  

Minutes:  Mr. Fouts made a motion to approve the minutes of 2-25-09 as amended.  Seconded by Mr. Angell.  All in favor:  Mr. Fouts, Mr. Levenson, Mr. Angell and Mr. Butts.  Abstain:  Mr. Royall.  Motion carried.

TOWN OF STANFORD

PLANNING BOARD MEETING OF 3-25-09

Page 4

Mr. Fouts made the motion to accept the minutes of 12-30-08 as written.  Seconded by Conrad Levenson.  All in favor:  Mr. Butts, John Royall, Mr. Levenson, Mr. Butts.  Abstain:  Mr. Angell.  Motion carried.

Board members reviewed the letter received from Mr. Osborne regarding the minutes of 2-25-09.  

There being no further business, a motion was made by Mr. Fouts to adjourn.  Seconded by Mr. Angell.  All in favor: Unanimous.  Motion carried.  

Respectfully Submitted by:______________________________________

                                            Mary Dalton, Secretary

Approved by:________________________________________________



   Robert R. Butts, Chair
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